Maple Grove Township Board Meeting Minutes

Meeting date: 2017/08/21 - Presented by: Tish Yaros - Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM. All board members present. The minutes from the July 17th meeting were read and motion made by Clerk Yaros seconded by Bishop to approve. Motion passed.

Public Comment: Fred Birchmeier will officially retire as of March 31, 2018. He noted that the mower will need to be replaced next year. Fred has been taking care of the cemetery since 1985. Carolyn Birchmeier shared that the Twin Township Ambulance is celebrating 40 years of Service. Rick Wendling from the fire department updated everyone that the new truck has arrived. They are working on getting trained on everything and it should be in service within the next 2 weeks.

Treasure Bishop stated that the Auditor has completed the audit for last years expenses. She proposed a necessary budget amendment in the amount of \$300, seconded by Krupp. Motion passed.

Clerk Yaros motioned to create a website for the Maple Grove Township. The cost will be \$300 for Domain and hosting fees. Seconded by Wendling. Motion passed.

Trustee Wendling reported that the playground equipment has been ordered. It is expected to arrive mid-September and installation a couple weeks after that. If all goes as planned it should be ready by the beginning of October. There will be a Park meeting on Tuesday, August 22nd at 6:00 p.m. to look at creating a 5 year park plan.

Supervisor Krupp shared information on some road commission updates. Still to happen this year is the $\frac{1}{2}$ mile grinding on Bueche Rd and ditching on Briggs Rd. Krupp also mentioned that the Misteguay Creek drain project is scheduled for court on September 11th.

Treasurer Bishop motioned to pay bills #18208 thru 18248 totaling \$217,395.34. Clerk Yaros supported. Motion passed.

Treasurer Bishop motioned to adjourn the meeting, supported by Wendling. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:24 PM